
 

 

 

March 5, 2014 
 
The Saratoga Town Board met at 6:00 p.m. in the town office.  Chairman Rickaby 
called the meeting to order.  Forbes was absent.  The meeting was officially noticed.  
 
Frank made a motion to approve the February 19, 2014 meeting minutes.  Heeg 
seconded it.  Motion passed. 
 
The Board discussed the hall rental for the Park Institute in December.  They use the 
hall for a Christmas party for the students taking classes.  The Board would like to get 
a fee schedule set up for different groups that rent the hall and would like a reduced 
rate.  Heeg made a motion to allow them to use the hall for $100, which would help 
cover the cost of cleaning and heating the hall.  Frank seconded it.  Motion passed. 
 
The Board discussed the hall rental for the Protect Wood County Group.  They would 

like to use the hall on March 22, 2014 for a public meeting.  Frank made a motion to 
allow the group to use the hall free of charge since this is regarding Town information. 
 
Dave Ryun gave the Constable’s report.  Ken White pled no contest in court.  He was 
found guilty and has to pay a fine of $412.  He was supposed to attend tonight’s 
meeting to let the Board know his clean-up plan.  Dave will give him 30 days and if 
nothing has been done, he will issue another ticket.   
 
Billie-Jo Kester gave the Treasurer’s report.  She received 3 submissions for the logo 
contest.  The Board will discuss these at the next regular meeting. 
 
Passineau said that the roads are still scattered slippery.  Salt is at a premium and 
have been told by the State to use very little. 
 
Correspondence was read. 
 
Frank made a motion to approve the bills paid.  Passineau seconded it.  Motion 
passed. 
 
Wally Scholl gave the Board information about the ATV/UTV club that has been 
started in the Town.  Currently the Town of Saratoga only has routes.  The club would 
like to develop more routes and add trails within the Town. It is $20 per person or 
family to join. 
 
Tom Bauer at 9250 Young Street had his house burn.  He got a razing permit and is 
working with the building inspector.  He should have the house down within a month 
and plans to rebuild on the property.  
 
Town books were audited. 
 
Frank made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Heeg seconded it.  Motion passed.  The 
meeting adjourned at 7:35 p.m. 
 
Heidi Kawleski, Town Clerk 

 


